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To whom it may concern

My name is Liz Bower, I am a homeowner living at  directly behind this Refuge
specific planned building area.   I wasn’t thrilled about having houses built behind me but I did know
that at some point there would be building going on.  However, I didn’t realize that it was not only going
to take away the view I had of all the mountains and even the hot air balloons during the festival but my
SKY as well.  
They are currently excavating behind me and have now built a dirt wall 10feet high.  Looks like they are
creating hills that didn’t exist.  Then they will build a house in top of this 10ft high created hill and that
leaves me with nothing.  Not even a sky line.  My backyard is tiny to begin with (18ft) house to wall.
And now I won’t even have a sky without looking straight up. Urban jungle style.  I moved to the desert
because I love the views and that there isn’t housing “on top” of housing.  
I’m writing in hopes that these prefab hills ideas right behind my house can be amended to leveling the
houses directly behind me to leave a reasonable skyline  for myself and my neighbors.  





Please help.

Thank you for your time.

Liz Bower

Sent from my iPhone



1

Níamh Ortega
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Dear Council members, 

I would like to speak at the meeting on Thursday, May 23. I live on Woodward Drive and represent the 
residents of that street which adjoins the Refuge (I guess now Del Webb) project to the south of Gerald Ford 
Drive. We find the landscaping being done unacceptable. There is reason to believe our walls may be 
compromised by the trench dug right behind us. 

One of our Woodward residents met with the city planner today and was told that the elevation they were 
making behind us over the last few days was indeed going to be 11 feet higher than the existing elevation. Do 
you have any idea what that is going to look like? They are virtually building a mountain behind us. I have 
attached a website screen shot of the planned landscape walkway. What is being done is significantly different 
from the Refuge walkway rendering and unacceptable. 

Our neighbor was also told that there are going to be two story homes in the mix. That was not approved for 
the Refuge development.  

Last week when we received the letter informing us of a public hearing, a few of us went to the Refuge website 
where there was a small statement about changes involving curving the corner homes landscaping and a small 
reduction in the number of homes. Those changes were fine with us. (Attached please find that statement from 
the website.) Therefore, we did not find it to be important to attend the meeting regarding these changes.  

We feel we were inadequate notified of intended modifications to the plan. The letter was unclear and 
incomplete as to changes in the plan. And nothing was said about Refuge being sold to Del Webb.  

Jana Bennehoof Koroczynsky 

 










